
TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD
Draft Minutes

October 27, 2021

6:00 P.M.

1. Call Meeting to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Andy Fisher, Melanie Streeter-Selectmen's Representative, Randall Dearborn, Pat Farley, Ian Haskell. 

2. Approval of Minutes: 

· 9/22/21 Meeting – Pg 3 section 5 – Josh McAllister, not John. Randall made a motion to approve as corrected, Pat seconded. APPROVED

· 10/13/21 Work Session – Sheldon made a motion to approve, Randall seconded. APPROVED

3. Officer and Committee Reports:

· Treasurer’s Report – Randall – Bonica application fees were received. 

· Secretary’s Report – Andy – two continuations tonight. Bonica Trust is a new application 
which will be discussed, but there has been a request to continue to next month. There 
is a PWSF application for next month. Baron Trust Earth Excavation will be discussed 
tonight.

· Subdivision Regulations Review Committee – remove from agenda for the time being.

· Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat – met and spent time dealing with the 
Tamworth Revitalization Zone. Will not do the broadband at December's meeting, it will 
be planned for the spring. 

· Lakes Regional Planning Commission – Pat – Met this past Monday. There was a total of 
4 attendees. Recycling was the topic. No Annual Meeting will be held. There will be a 
50th celebration next spring. Carroll County Broadband has sent out requests for the 19 
Carroll County towns to appoint 2 people per town to be on the committee. 

· Selectmen’s Rep – Melanie – NHDOT will be holding a hearing on replacing the bridge by 
Fowlers Mill Road tomorrow evening. The bridge is red listed. 

· Rep to Conservation Commission – Randall – the Boy Scout cabin and the shelter on 
Great Hill have been removed by the State. The Groundwater Protection workshop will 
be on November 17 from 5-6 pm. A cow got it's head stuck in a hollow tree and had to 
be extricated. Bob Hardy will be at Betty Steele's next week. 

· CIP – remove from agenda for the time being

· GWPO Committee – no report, has not met since last Planning Board meeting.

· Education – November 17-19 is the NH Municipal Association 80th Annual Conference. It 
is in a hybrid format, in person in Manchester or an online format. The fee is $100. 

· Susan Slack is retiring. She is here until April. 

4. Public Hearings
· Continuation of T & B Investments (Nelson) Subdivision Application – 425 White Mountain Highway – Tax Map 217/Lot 21 – Continued from 5/26/21
Wes Smith is here to present. The review was received. All of the changes have been made. The exceptions are: right of way needs a waiver, and John would like to discuss this. They will withdraw the drainage waiver and the pavement.  They would like to discuss the right of way/easements and will seek final approval as quickly as possible. Randall is concerned with the pending approvals and all of the changes that have been made since this was initially brought to the Planning Board. He is also concerned about the engineer stamp, and Josh's report states that they were not signed by a licensed engineer. Sheldon views this as two projects at this point. If we need verification on what is a licensed engineer Josh states that he can provide that, and explained how the plan pdf from Autocad does not have the actual signature. Andy feels that a step by step review of the HEB report would be helpful. 

Septic approval – the design is done. It is at the State now. They wanted the 4K areas with test pits. They are in the middle of doing that. The approval is pending. 

Boundary survey was not received. The hard copies have the signatures on them. Pending until Josh has them in hand. 

Contours – were labeled and did not print on a pdf. Revised plans are complete.

Wetlands certification – next plans will be stamped. Was originally done.

Perc tests – have not been provided. Waiver would be supported by HEB once the approvals are obtained. 

DOT permit is pending. Verbal approval has been received.

Engineer stamp – being addressed. Is on the plans. 

Subdivision – pending

Road design plan requirements – involves the right of way issue. The waiver is requested because the driveway has now been designed as a road. Chocorua Pines does not have a right of way, they have a plowing and maintenance agreement that is working for them. The applicant feels that this is adequate and safe. Discussion ensued around road/driveway/unit/lot language. Mr. Nelson is in agreement with defining it as a right of way as long as the town understands that this would be setting a precedent and that others would be held to that standard. They do not want to do a right of way with the strictest requirement of road design. Mr. Nelson asked if the town would be okay with a 33' right of way. Sheldon asked if written documentation could be provided stating that they are not looking for the Town to take over the road. Wes states that they would make the right of way whatever the minimum width needs to be to contain the utilities, drainage, hammerhead etc. They will label and sign it as a private road. Does it need to be in writing that the Town will have access to the dry hydrant that will be installed?This will be addressed at a later time.

Pavement width waiver was requested. They have gone to the 20' width and do not need the waiver at this time. 

Curbing – HEB supports the waiver.

Sidewalks – they do not want to install sidewalks.

Hammerhead dimensions – will be provided.

Stop sign – on the design

Guardrails – waiver is not necessary

Drainage analysis – has been done

Right of way/Town Counsel issue has been addressed

Benchmarks are on the plan

Cost estimate will be updated to reflect paving, etc.

Bonding is in the vicinity of 115% of the accepted cost estimate. 

Clarification on the road materials used – certification from the installer that the proper materials were used, in order to get the money from the bond back.

Private road letter – the condo documents were submitted to the State

As built plans – provide to town before final approval of occupancy. If a paving bond is held back would the occupancy permit be able to be granted before the paving? Andy feels that getting some clarification from Josh is a good idea. 

Wes intends to have all the approvals, etc. in Josh's hands as soon as possible. Sheldon is not comfortable with signing conditional approvals. Waivers are voted on after the public hearing is closed. Sheldon recommends withdrawing any waiver that is not applicable. The applicant requests continuance to November 17. Andy made a motion to continue to November 17, Pat seconded. APPROVED
· Continuation of Irwin and Henry Sharp Subdivision. Map 215 Lot 50, 32 Whittier Road East.
Mr. Sharp found the original driveway approval and provided it to the Board. The new lot needs to have a driveway permit. Mr. Sharp will contact Richard Roberts regarding the permit. Lot sizing and building clarification was provided. Randall made a motion to approve the Sharp application conditional on receipt of the driveway permit either from the town of the State , and that the permit number be noted on the revised plans and the mylar, within 60 days.  Ian seconded. APPROVED

· Bonica Trust Boundary Line Adjustment – Depot Road – Tax Map 415/Lots 65 & 67.1
The applicant agent is not present and has requested that this hearing be continued to the November 17 meeting. Andy made a motion to approve the application as complete, Randall seconded. APPROVED The hearing was opened at 7:35 pm. Pat made a motion to continue this application to the November 17 meeting, Randall seconded. APPROVED

5. Old/ New Business

· Baron Trust Earth Excavation Violations – Sheldon reviewed the history of this project. The response letter was read aloud for the Board. We will wait until Josh is able to meet with Mr. Coleman to discuss this.

· Recruitment of missing board member and alternates – A potential member is present. Some questions were answered about the processes observed tonight. Pat suggested that we consider a regional inspector. Nick Grant is agreeable to becoming an alternate. He will be appointed tomorrow evening at the Selectman's meeting. He will come in to be sworn in by Kim after that appointment is made. 

· Discussion was held regarding the upcoming PWSF application. Andy will check with David Little regarding the applications.

· The overlays for the maps have been compiled. 

· Pat requested that the Selectmen see if there is interest in a shared regional engineer. Melanie will call a few towns to see what they are doing. She will bring the results to this meeting in November. 

6. Action Items

· November Work Session?

7. Adjournment – Randall made a motion to adjourn at 8:06 pm, Andy seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

